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APPENDIX C: STRATEGIC MANAGEMENT  
STRUCTURE AND REPORTING 

A set of planning documents and processes direct and align Minnesota Housing’s work, as shown in the follow-
ing diagram. The Affordable Housing Plan (AHP) is the piece that connects our day-to-day work with our 
Strategic Plan. 
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The structure starts with the strategic direction set by the Walz-Flanagan Administration and culminates in the 
work of every individual employee. The strategic and supporting plans align the work of every employee, and 
every employee sees how their work supports the strategic plan. The AHP is the business plan for implement-
ing our strategic plan and establishes the key initiatives and provides resource estimates for a two-year period, 
which agency staff use to write their division and individual work plans. The AHP is rewritten every two years 
to reflect the new appropriations made available by the Legislature and other resource changes. It also consid-
ers new housing challenges, needs and opportunities. 
The household and housing unit estimates in the AHP assume that all the funds made available are used and 
eventually disbursed. For some programs, we fall for short, but in other programs, we may end up using more 
resources than originally planned. 
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2022-2023 AFFORDABLE HOUSING PLAN

 

 

 

Accountability is key component of strategy management structure, and each set of plans in our structure has 
a tracking and reporting component. What gets tracked and reported gets done. Reporting and accountability 
for the AHP comes in two sets of reports: 
• Each quarter, Minnesota Housing staff report to the Agency’s board of directors progress in awarding funds 

through RFP selections and deploying resources through other process, such as home mortgage commit-
ments. This quarterly report focuses on the number of households and housing units that will be assisted 
with the resources that have been awarded and compares the initial results with our AHP forecasts. This re-
port, which is based on the initial awarding of resources, is a leading indicator in tracking progress because 
it can take a couple of years for housing developments to go from being selected for funding to using the 
funds when construction is carried out. In some cases, funds that are awarded will go unused if a project is 
cancelled. 

• At the end of each program year, in our Annual Program Assessment, we report to the Legislature and post 
on our website the funds that we disbursed that year and the number of households and housing units 
actually assisted for each program. This report captures our final results when the funding process is 
completed. 
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